TWINNING COMMITTEE FOR CORNWALL
Minutes of General Meeting

Sunday 10th April 2016 at 2.30pm at St Bart’s Church Hall, Church Lane
1. APOLOGIES
Stephanie Yates (Saltash), Alan Ransom (Truro Boppard), Ebby Anstey (Restormel), Roger Holmes (Liskeard), Beatrice Kerno (St Stithians & Porthleven/Sithney), Jill Whitechurch (Newquay), Sally MacCabe (St Ives), Toni Olsson (Restormel-Dittmarschen)
MEMBERS ATTENDING
Sue Lumley (Callington) [chair], Richard Lumley (Callington), Keith Shaw (Callington), Brian Battye (Newquay), June Thomas (Bodmin French), Alison Mandeville (Truro-Morlaix), Barrie Anthony (Truro-Morlaix), Fred Smee (Lostwithiel), Ann Smee (Lostwithiel), Steve Liddicoat (St Germans), Fiona Liddicoat (St Germans), Steve Daniell (Restormel), Lilian Polkinghorne (Redruth)
2. MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING
Rick apologised for an unfortunate computer virus attack on his laptop which had resulted in the loss of the previous meeting’s minutes.
3. MATTERS ARISING

None
4. CORRESPONDENCE
One email from a Susan Barlow, seeking information about twinning activities in Penzance. Rick has forwarded this to Beatrice who has links with that association; other than that, regular internal emails.
5. CHAIRMAN’S REPORT

Sue welcomed Steve Daniell as a new delegate to the General Meetings from Restormel. She explained to the meeting how preparations for the Boules Competition and the AGM had been advancing. She also mentioned that a meeting of the small working party on paperwork for visits abroad had taken place and would be covered more fully under Item 8.
6. TREASURER’S REPORT
The account was now fully updated and paperwork completed for Keith as the incoming treasurer. The financial state of TCC stands at:-
Community A/C @ HSBC

Balance carried forward 14th March                       £2279.02
7. DISTRIBUTION OF LOTTERY TICKETS
Rick explained the background to the search for lottery prizes. He asked that if any associations had any contacts where further prizes could be purloined. Steve Daniell offered a voucher towards ferry costs, thus making the prize for the French gîte more interesting. The lottery tickets are allocated in packs of 50. Members present were asked to sign for them as they took them away. Other associations would be sent them by post.
It was stressed that 50% of the monies collected from lottery sales would be retained by associations, making them a valuable fundraising opportunity over the summer months. The draw would take place at the AGM in November.

If associations wished for further tickets they should contact Keith as soon as possible so that a further print-run could be organised. Any associations not wishing to take part in the lottery should return them as soon as possible so that they can be re-allocated.
8. PROPOSED POAPERWORK FOR VISITS TO TWIN TOWNS
Sue introduced the paperwork that had been put together after a meeting between Alison, Sue and Rick. It had been piloted by Callington and would be by Truro-Morlaix for their forthcoming visit. Sue explained that the form had been sent out to participants on the Callington trip as a second mailing after the initial contact had been made to seek the volume of interest in the trip. There is a second form requiring details of valid passport, EHIC card and travel insurance. Sue had explained to Callington members that the new paperwork was being trialled. The only comment received was that the initial letter might have been incorporated with the one seeking advice of medications, etc.
Alison (Truro-Morlaix) had sent out an initial notification and the forms. Truro had received one comment that the requirement to mention medication might be a “step too far”. Barrie (Truro-Morlaix) underlined the fact that the whole exercise was meant to show due diligence.

Callington intended to make a copy which would only be revealed in case of emergency. It was strongly recommended that anyone travelling on medication should have a copy of any prescriptions with them as foreign pharmacists are able to fulfil such a request on production of an up-to-date prescription. All information will be destroyed at the end of the visit.
It is important to demonstrate that TCC is working to a common format. Sue suggested that the form should be forwarded to all associations for them to act upon it with their own “house-style”.

The difference in approach to twinning arrangements in various associations was noted: some take longstanding arrangements for granted, allowing families to establish relationships which can last for decades, whilst other associations prefer to oblige their members to experience life in different host families: each association should obviously have the right to include their own vision. 
It was stressed that ferry bookings cannot be made too early. Special offers should be looked for, e.g. the 6o-hour group booking possibility.

9. BOULES COMPETITION 2016
Copies of the booking form for the annual boules competition were made available and distributed to those present. Further forms would be sent out to associations with the lottery tickets to avoid excessive postage charges.
Truro would ensure that the piste was in a playable condition.
10. PROPOSED SPEAKER AGM 2016
Beatrice had suggested Ken Johns as a speaker for the AGM. He would give a presentation on Cornish miners in World War I along with a film and would make  no charge! He is also available on that day! Alison Mandeville (Truro-Morlaix) proposed and Lilian Polkinghorne (Redruth) seconded that he should be invited. Unanimously agreed.
June did point out the there was a rumour that the Westberry Hotel had been sold. Beatrice would be asked to check this matter out so that we were not short of a venue for the chosen date.

11. BURSARY
No bursary had been awarded this year as there had been no applicants. Sue urged associations to look for suitable candidates.
12. DoNM
Boules Competition:
Sunday 12th June


Boscawen Park, Truro

General Meeting:

Sunday 11th September

Lostwithiel

AGM:


Sunday 6th November

Westberry Hotel, Bodmin
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